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July 11, 2016 
President Barack Obama 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
Secretary Sally Jewell  
Department of the Interior 
1849 C Street, N.W. 
Washington DC 20240 
 
 
Dear President Obama and Secretary Jewell, 
 
As religious leaders in Washington, a state that will be impacted by the federal coal review, we thank 
you for conducting the first Programmatic Environmental Impact Statement of the federal coal 
program in 30 years. We know that we are long overdue to assess the true cost of coal on God’s 
creation, our communities’ health, and our local economies.  
 
Religious leaders across the country are saying no to coal. Here in the Northwest, we have stood in 
solidarity with Native American tribes and local citizens in opposition to dirty and dangerous coal 
trains rumbling through our communities, and know that we can do better.  
 
Coal mining’s impact on land, water, and creatures has not been adequately accounted for, nor its 
impact on the climate. An aspect of the coal economy that has long been overlooked is in the tax 
system. Local communities that should have received millions in royalties to support schools, 
libraries, roads, and other projects for the common good, have not gotten their fair share. We are 
also aware that rising rates of asthma and other maladies that relate to mercury exposure and air 
quality must be counted when we consider the coal’s impact on communities. We look forward to 
seeing the federal government recognize the true cost of coal through this review process.  
 
At the same time, we know that changes in the marketplace for coal have and will continue to impact 
jobs in our communities. We are preparing for the pastoral, as well as practical impacts. However, we 
also believe that any responsible federal coal review process should include a robust plan and 
discussion around ensuring that coal workers are cared for, and that they will have new economic 
opportunities available to them.  
 
Please consider religious communities as partners as you forge a new pathway forward.  
 
In hope,  
 



Earth Ministry/WA Interfaith Power & Light • 6512 23rd Ave NW, Suite 317 • Seattle, WA 98117  
(206) 632-2426 • emoffice@earthministry.org • www.earthministry.org 

 

 
 
 
 
LeeAnne Beres 
Executive Director, Earth Ministry and 
Washington Interfaith Power and Light 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Rich Lang 
Seattle District Superintendent,  
United Methodist Church 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rabbi Seth Goldstein 
Rabbi, Temple Beth Hatfiloh 
Olympia, WA 
 
The Rev. Marilyn Cornwell, Ph.D. 
Rector, Episcopal Church of the Ascension 
Seattle, WA 
 
The Rev. Dr. Barbara R. Rossing 
Professor of New Testament,  
Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago 
Leavenworth, WA 
 
Rev. Mike Denton 
Conference Minister, Pacific Northwest 
Conference of the United Church of Christ 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Marcia J. Patton 
Executive Minister, Evergreen Association of 
American Baptist Churches 
Kent, WA 
 
Fr. Richard Spicer 
Priest, St. Hubert Catholic Church 
Langley, WA 
 
Sr. Linda Haydock, SNJM 
Executive Director, Intercommunity Peace & 
Justice Center 
Seattle, WA 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Rev. Holly Hallman 
Northwest Regional Representative, 
Presbyterians for Earth Care 
Earth Ministry/WAIPL Board Member 
Issaquah, WA 
 
Rev. Paul Mitchell 
Pastor, Vashon United Methodist Church 
Vashon, WA 
 
Rev. Katie Klosterman 
Pastor, Browns Point United Methodist Church 
Tacoma, WA 
 
Sr. Joanne Clavel, OSF 
Sister of St. Francis 
Spokane, WA 
 
Chris Covert-Bowlds, MD 
Social Justice Committee Co-Chair,  
St. Patrick Catholic Church 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Nathaniel Mahlberg  
Pastor, First Congregational United Church of 
Christ 
Walla Walla, WA 
 
The Rev. W. Thomas Soeldner 
Retired Lutheran Pastor 
Earth Ministry/WAIPL Board Member 
Spokane, WA 
 
Rev. Cecilia Kingman 
Minister for Families and Faith Development, 
Edmonds Unitarian Universalist Congregation 
Edmonds, WA 
 
Rev. John Helmiere 
Pastor, Valley and Mountain United Methodist 
Church 
Seattle, WA 
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Rabbi Zari Weiss 
Rabbi, Kol HaNeshamah 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Richenda Fairhurst  
Pastor, Camas United Methodist Church 
Camas, WA 
 
Rick Samyn 
Pastoral Assistant for Social Justice 
St. Leo Catholic Church 
Tacoma, WA 
 
Rev. Megan M. Ramer 
Lead Pastor, Seattle Mennonite Church 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Stephen W. Grumm 
Retired Lutheran Pastor 
Earth Ministry/WAIPL Board Member 
Seattle, WA 
 
Jonathan Betz-Zall  
Clerk of the Peace and Social Concerns 
Committee, University Friends Meeting 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Mary Karen Brown 
Retired United Methodist Pastor 
North Bend, WA 
 
Rev. Ron Moe-Lobeda 
Pastor, University Lutheran Church 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Dr. Marian E. Stewart 
Minister, Northlake Unitarian Universalist 
Kirkland, WA 
 
Rev. Hunt Priest 
Rector, Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
Earth Ministry/WAIPL Board Member 
Mercer Island, WA 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Sr. Jo Ann Showalter, SP 
Sisters of Providence 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Eric Kaminetzky  
Lead Minister, Edmonds Unitarian Universalist 
Congregation 
Edmonds, WA 
 
Rev. Richard Gamble 
Pastor, Keystone United Church of Christ 
Seattle, WA 
 
Rev. Amy Elizabeth Hessel 
Pastor, Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd 
Olympia, WA 
 
Rev. Roger Ridgeway 
Retired United Church of Christ Pastor 
Mount Vernon, WA 
 
Ted Brookes 
Chairman of Greening Committee 
St. Augustine's in the Woods Episcopal Church 
Freeland, WA 
 
Rev. John Rosenberg 
Retired Lutheran Pastor 
Earth Ministry/WAIPL Board Member 
Olympia, WA 
 
Rev. Leland Bond-Upson 
Interim Minister, Unitarian Universalist Church  
of Vancouver 
Vancouver, WA 
 
Rev. Jonathan Neufeld 
Pastor of Just Peace & Community Ministry, 
Seattle Mennonite Church 
Seattle, WA 
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